
November 13, 2020 

(Filed Via Email: psc@utab.gov) 

Gary Widerburg, Commission Administrator 
Utah Public Service Commission 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 

Re: Docket No. 10-2521-01 (Petition of Virgin Mobile USA, L.P. for Limited 
Designation as an Eligible Telecommunications Carrier) 

Dear Mr. Widerburg: 

Pursuant to the Commission's Report and Order issued May 25, 2011 in Docket No. 10-
2521-01, Assurance Wireless USA, L.P. ("Assurance Wireless")1 hereby notifies the Utah 
Public Service Commission of a change to its existing Assurance Wireless Lifeline offer. This 
change is being made in order to comply with Federal Communications Commission (FCC) 
Minimum Service Standards requirements becoming effective December 1, 2020.2 

Assurance Wireless Lifeline customers are receiving a limited time promotional offer 
of l l.75 GB of broadband data, free of charge along with unlimited texting and 1,400 
domestic voice minutes of use per month. Existing Lifeline customers with broadband 
service will receive this new promotional offer based on their normal service cycle during 
the month of November 2020 -- with all broadband Lifeline subscribers obtaining the 
promotional offer by no later than December 1, 2020. New Lifeline customers will receive 
this offer beginning in November 2020. This promotional offer is subject to further change 
should the FCC adopt different Minimum Service Standards. Assurance Wireless will 
notify the Commission of any modifications to this promotional offer. 

1 On March 13, 2020, Assurance Wireless notified the Commission of a name change from Virgin Mobile USA, LP. 
d/b/a Assurance Wireless to Assurance Wireless USA, L.P. 

2 Wireline Competition Bureau Announces Updated Lifeline Minimum Service Standards and Indexed Budget 
Amount, Public Notice DA 20-820, released July 3 l, 2020 in WC Docket No. l l -42. 
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If you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact me at 
teri.ohta@t-mobile.com or (425) 383-5532. 

cc: Division of Public Utilities 
Office of Consumer Services 

Sincerely, 

Teri Ohta 
National Director, State Regulatory Affairs 

12920 SE 38111 Street, Bellevue, WA 98006 
www.t-mobile.com 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that on this 13th day of November, 2020, I served the foregoing upon the 
following via electronic service. 

Public Service Commission of Utah 
psc@utah.gov 

Madison Galt (mgalt@utah.gov) 
Division of Public Utilities 

Alyson Anderson (akanderson@utah.gov) 
Bela Vastag (bvastag@utah.gov) 
Alex Ware (aware@utah.gov) 
(ocs@utah.gov) 
Office of Consumer Services 

Mindi Mordue 


